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Travel Advisory Notice 

 
Please be aware that the NBCE is not able to determine the examinees who are traveling to 
attend a test administration. Therefore, we will not issue any alerts, notifications, or 
guidance pertaining to your ability to travel to a testing location or attend an examination. 
It is your responsibility to use caution and judgement before deciding to travel to or attend 
a test administration. Please see the following general guidance and links to additional 
resources in order to assist you with your decision: 
 

• Do NOT travel or attend if you are sick.  

• Travel can increase the risks of exposure to you and the community to which you 
are traveling to.  

• Check the CDC website here for guidelines.   

• Check for state or local restrictions before traveling or attending. Links to State and 
Territorial Health Department websites can be found here. It is possible that some 
state or local governments may put in place travel restrictions, stay-at-home or 
shelter-in-place orders, mandated quarantines upon arrival, or even state border 
closures.  

• Check for Prometric Testing Center updates here: https://www.prometric.com/site-
openings 

• The NBCE may perform a health screening of all examinees before allowing them 
into a test site. The health screening may include asking questions about recent 
travel. If you have recently traveled from an area with high-levels of COVID-19 
community spread, you may be denied entry to the test site. Information on when to 
quarantine can be found on the CDC website here. 

• The NBCE will not reimburse you for travel expenses under any circumstances. We 
suggest thoroughly evaluating airline, hotel, and other travel-related companies’ 
refund policies before making travel plans.  

• If you cannot attend an exam administration due to travel restrictions, you may 
cancel or reschedule your appointment to a future administration prior to the 
application deadline. If it is after the application deadline and prior to the exam 
administration, please email us at support@nbce.org with your request to withdraw 
from the exam and whether you want to apply your fees to a future administration 
or receive a refund.  

 
 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/travelers/travel-in-the-us.html
https://www.cdc.gov/publichealthgateway/healthdirectories/healthdepartments.html
https://www.prometric.com/site-openings
https://www.prometric.com/site-openings
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/quarantine.html
mailto:support@nbce.org

